Town of Little Black
March 9, 2025
Present for the meeting were Dan Hoffman, Bryan Jochimsen, Chad Smith, and Marian Nernberger. Dan called the meeting to order at 5:00PM and opened with the pledge and then had JoAnn read the February minutes. Chad made a motion to accept the minutes as written. Bryan seconded. Motion carried.
Dan reported that he has responded to Waste Management into regards to what roads to travel during spring break up.
The letter has been sent to Nancy Dick regarding the road for her to travel with her milk trucks and all seems good. 
It was noted that Donovan Turek has been hauling heavy loads of slab wood to his resident on Apple Ave by route of Sunset Dr. off Co. A. The board instructed the clerk to send him a letter informing him that Sunset is a class B road and that he is to stay off using it with his heavy loads. His route of travel should only be Apple Ave. off Co. E. and during spring break up while posted he shouldn’t be using it either. The board will be contacting him also.
Currently the roads are all in pretty good shape, but it all depends on the weather.
LRIP: Received the check on the Castle Dr program of $25,010. Chad made a motion to have Marian deposit it in the savings account ear marked for the Gibson project. Bryan seconded. Motion carried.
 ARIP: The letter requesting bids for an Engineering Service for the Gibson Dr. grant of reconstructing Gibson from Co. A to Co O. with full details needs to be returned by no later than 4;00 PM April 4, 2025. The board reviewed the letter that Chad has written with the details of the project. Chad will be sending the letter to the Engineering Firms.
Wages: Wages for Gary Brost were discussed, with Bryan making a motion to pay
Gary $23. Per hr. Chad seconded. Motion carried. 
 
CCC: Marian reported that there will be a fish fries on March 14th and The Legends will be performing on April 5th with BBQ rib for the meal.

Chase Handel: Chase has requested a building permit to build storage sheds on his property along Hwy 13. The building permit is on hold until he has a State approved Hwy entrance and building design. 

Treasures Report: Marian reported a starting balance of $97,211.78. Income of $1,250.47.
Expenses $8,800.77. Leaving a balance of $89,661.51. Chad made a motion to accept the treasurer report. Bryan seconded. Motion carried.

Next meeting; April 13, 2025, 5:00PM, Annual meeting April 15, 2025 7:00 PM
Bryan made a motion to adjourn at 6:38 PM Chad seconded. Motion carried.

JoAnn Smith, Secretary 








